Minutes
Sedgwick County

Emergency Communications Advisory Board
October 8, 2020
MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Sheriff Jeff Easter, Chief Robert Lee, Chief Jeff Whitfield, Chief Lowell Ester, Dr. John Gallagher, Chief Mo Lallement, Chief John Turner, Division Chief Darrel Kohls, Director Julie Stimson, Greg Gann
ALSO PRESENT:

Director Elora Forshee, Deputy Director Alayna Moreno, Major Luke Blankenship, Beau Bergeron, Assistant County Manager Rusty Leeds
1. MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER WITH A QUORUM
2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

a. A motion to approve the Minutes from June 11, 2020 was made by Dr. Gallagher and seconded by Greg Gann. The vote unanimous. 
3. DIRECTORS REPORT

a. New Board Members – Sheriff Office’s new alternate is Colonel Gregg Pollock. Emergency Management new member is Julie Stimson. WPD new alternate is Lt. Robert Reichenberger. Derby Fire’s new alternate is TBD.
b. COVID-19 Update – There is discussion throughout the country about community spread of COVID-19 and the necessity of screening questions for symptoms.  Some jurisdictions are no longer asking screening questions, finding that they offer a false sense of security when the answers are ‘no,’ and treating all public as COVID positive until they determine otherwise.  At this point Sedgwick County will be continuing to ask screening questions on specified calls until we have direction and consensus to do otherwise.  

c. CAD Procurement Update – We have chosen Tyler Technologies as our new CAD vendor. We signed the contract on 09/30/2020. It has been discussed at previous meetings that field users would possibly have to pay for individual CAD mobile licensing.  We were able to secure a site license for CAD mobile so now it appears that the maintenance cost for CAD mobile will not be passed along to individual agencies.  There may be some optional features that agencies can choose to utilize that would have maintenance fees.  We are gathering information on that to pass along well ahead of the 2022 budget development period.  

4. DEPUTY DIRECTOR’S REPORT

a. Staffing – We went back to eight hour shifts in August. We have also released five new dispatchers from training.
5. MAJOR’S REPORT

a. Staffing and Training Report –Currently we have a job opening posted until 11/02/20 with the class starting 11/30/20. Applicants have been applying, but not following through with their testing or they are not qualified. We just release five dispatchers and seven call takers. There will be a class of six call takers starting on 10/19/20 and another class of six to seven by the end of the year.
6. OFF AGENDA ITEMS

a. APCO & NENA – They are trying to reclassify 911 dispatchers as first responders. They may be asking for support from Sedgwick County or various public safety groups or associations.  If you have any questions, you can ask Director Forshee. 

b. Julie Stimson is the new Director for Emergency Management. If there are any meetings or boards you would like her to attend, please let her know.

7. ADJOURNMENT

a. A motion was made to adjourn by Sheriff Eater and seconded by Chief Lee.

